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Year 3 have been exploring pneumatics in 
design and technology. 
They attached straws to ballons and made a 
seal using tape. They then inflated their ballons 
to see if they could make objects move that 
were resting on the balloon as it inflated. They 
used objects such as plastic animals, books and 
boxes. 
They were amazed at the amount of weight that 
one inflated balloon could move. 
 

The children and staff have watched with excitement and anticipation this week 

as ESP installed our new outdoor play equipment which has been funded in 

partnership with Friends of Aldwyn through fundraising activities that the whole 

school have contributed greatly to. Thank you for your support of the project, it 

looks great, and the children cannot wait to be able to go onto the equipment. 

We must wait until an independent risk assessment and check has been carried 

out before the equipment can be used by the children. The equipment is for use 

during the school day, and we thank you in advance for your support in ensuring 

that it is not used before and after school. 



 

 

 

 

 

  

This term, Year 4 are learning about 

South America and the Amazon 

Rainforest. This week, we used our 

atlases to locate and label on a world 

map the seven continents, oceans, 

Equator, Tropic of Capricorn, and 

Tropic of Cancer. We then, located 

and labelled the countries that make 

up South America. 

Mr. Alan Millea 

The school community were saddened to hear about 

the passing of Mr. Alan Millea in December. Mr. 

Millea was a much-loved teacher at Aldwyn who 

joined the school as Deputy Head teacher in 1963. He 

was passionate about football and was highly 

regarded as the football coach at Aldwyn and was also 

heavily involved in football in Tameside and the 

Greater Manchester FA. Mr. Millea is fondly 

remembered by past staff and pupils for his 

countryside trips, outings and end of year plays. 

After retiring in 1988, Aldwyn continued to hold a 

special place in Mr. Millea’s heart, and he enjoyed 

hearing news from school, especially our successes in 

football. 

We would like to express our condolences to Mr. 

Millea’s family and friends at this sad time. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

The Birthday Message 
 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 

 
 

This week we celebrate the birthdays of: 
 

Rohan Hunter Jaxon Parker 
Ralph  Millie Elizabeth Adham 
William    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Each week teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.  
The winners of this week’s awards are: 
 

Lorenz  Asim Blaine Elizabeth Penelope Azaan 
Halimah Ava Willow Deryn George Imogen 
Mason Olivia Faith Weisum Belle Isla 
Mason Siddique Caitlin Haydn Kenzi Nico 
Yashneil Harriet Bobby Robyn Isabella Ayesha 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


